DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING
DATE: August 10, 2022
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Brett St. Clair, Chair; Drew Groves, Vice Chair; Darlene Jarvis, George Holt, Ron Jarvis, Stan Sowle, Margaret Watkins, Keith Bennett (alternate) 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  None
Also present: Lindsey White, CPSS Project Manager, GZA Geo Environmental
MINUTES: June’s minutes were approved

Eversource Transmission Line Structure Replacement Project

Lindsey White, from GZA GeoEnvironmental, met with the Commission to answer questions regarding Eversource’s upcoming “Structure Replacement Project”.  Eversource will be replacing 15 utility poles along their C196 and Q171 transmission lines.  The two transmission lines run parallel to each other across a series of wetlands in the southeast corner of Dunbarton.  Ms. White fielded questions relating to wetland impacts, assuring members that there would be no permanent impact to any wetland area.  Cranes will be needed to install new metal H frame utility poles but timber matting and straw waddles will be used to limit wetland disturbance.  “Pole” 87 will be relocated to remove it from the wetland it is currently in.  Ms. White added that Eversource crews are accustomed to identifying reptiles on the State’s list of species of concern and will report any sightings to the Department of Fish and Game.         

OLD BUSINESS:

Bela Brook Conservation Area survey/boundary marking

Holden Engineering and Surveying is working to finish blazing and painting the boundary lines.  An abutter complained that a boundary had been “mismarked” but the issue has been resolved.  Margaret Watkins shared her concerns regarding two unauthorized trails, one near the right of way off of Overlook Drive and another near the sluice way.       
Kimball Pond Conservation Area (KPCA)

Brett stated that Susan Francher of the Division of Natural and Cultural Resources accepted the updated Stewardship Plan.  In June Brett once again accompanied Stephen Walker, Director of the Conservation Land Stewardship Program, in monitoring the Kimball Pond Conservation Area.  Steve encouraged the Commission to help the endangered Monarch butterfly by spreading milkweed seeds in suitable locations.      

The paint needed for blazing the KPCA bounds has been ordered.  Brett suggested that members plan to begin repainting the blazes in the fall.    

Scenic Road Design Standard Policy
Brett St. Clair proposed that the Commission approve the latest draft of the policy.  George Holt moved the motion which was seconded by Margaret Watkins.  The motion passed (7-0).  The policy will be provided to the Selectmen.  

NEW BUSINESS:

Taylor easement

The Commission is expected to monitor the Taylor easement annually and report any violations to the Society for the Protection of New Hampshire Forests.  This year Keith Bennett agreed to accompany Drew Groves when he walks the property.    

NEXT MEETING: September 14, 2022, 6:00 PM

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Darlene M. Jarvis

